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Community Outreach

In February, 2008, King County DOT Community Relations mailed 18,000 brochures and questionnaires to all households, businesses and post office boxes in North Bend, Snoqualmie, Fall City, Preston and Carnation.  The brochures described a number of proposed changes to service, including the introduction of new route 215, modifications to routes 214, 209, and 929 and the elimination of route 922.  Respondents could access the same information online and submit the questionnaire through the Metro website.  In addition, respondents were encouraged to send e-mails and letters to the community relations planner or phone her directly.

In addition to the mailed brochures, Metro staff posted rider alerts at bus stops located on East Sunset Way in Issaquah, and at the Preston Park and Ride lot.

King County Metro held a public open house in Fall City on Wednesday, February 27, from 6:00 to 7:30 to discuss proposed transit changes in North Bend, Snoqualmie, Carnation, Fall City, Preston and Issaquah. Fifty community members attended. Seven planning staff members were available to answer questions and discuss concerns.

A Metro service planner spent two days riding the Route 922. 

As a result of community outreach efforts, Metro received over 800 responses to a mailed questionnaire through returned copies and online responses.  Community Relations also received 75 e-mail comments, ten phone calls and two letters (City of North Bend and City of Issaquah).

Community Response

A summary of community responses include:

· Respondents strongly supported (66%) the introduction of new commuter route 215 from North Bend and Snoqualmie to Seattle, but objected to the route stopping at the Issaquah Highlands.  The City of North Bend strongly supports the introduction of new Route 215.

· Numerous respondents who live in the Preston-Fall City area protested the proposed deletion of the Routes 214 and 209 from the Preston-Fall City Road and SR-202.  Routes 214 and 209 provide all-day two-way service to low-income, disabled and senior citizens who use transit to access shopping, social services, medical care and schooling in North Bend.  The Fall City Community Association strongly objected to the proposed deletions.  Both proposed deletions received less than 50% approval on survey results.

· The City of Issaquah and others objected to deletion of Routes 214 and 209 service from the East Sunset Way stops currently served.

· The City of North Bend and Encompass (a social service agency serving low income families) objected to the re-routing of the 214 and 209 from their current stops on Bendigo Boulevard North to West North Bend Way.  The executive director of Encompass pointed out that the proposed re-routing would require clients to walk across a narrow bridge to access services.

· The proposed expansion of service on Route 929 service from Carnation through Fall City to the Issaquah Highlands Park and Ride received approval from a small number of respondents.

· Interviews with six riders on the Route 922 showed that half would be able to take the Route 929 to Redmond and the remaining riders would be able to find other transportation, if the route is deleted as proposed.
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